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Dear Parents/Carers 

5/6B Class Assembly 

We were treated to a super assembly from 5/6B 

this morning. The children were confident in their 

performances and made us proud. The standard 

of the speaking, dancing, singing and performing 

was very high. Well done children and well done 

Mr Blake. 

 

Sports Day 

Weather permitting, sports day will be on Tuesday 

20 June 2017. Key Stage 1 will begin at 9:30am 

and Key Stage 2 will begin at 1:30pm. Please put 

sun cream on your child in the morning before 

school and send a sun hat, if you wish, with your 

child. If the weather is too wet we will use the 

alternative date of Tuesday 27 June 2017. 

 

Dance Festival 

The Dance Festival will take place on Tuesday 11 

and Wednesday 12 July 2017, The performances 

will begin at 5:30pm. 

After School Care    IMPORTANT NOTICE:- 

After School Care will need to close at 5:00pm on 

Tuesday 11 and Wednesday 12 July 2017. Please 

make alternative childcare arrangements from 

5:00pm on these days. 

 

Mya    RB 

For saying kind and encouraging 

words to another child who was 

finding their work difficult 

Zuhairaa    6JB 

For giving another child 

confidence in a swimming lesson 

The following children will receive certificates for good work and 
behaviour in Celebration Assembly on Monday 19 June 2017. All 
Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/Carers do attend 
could I please ask them to stay until the assembly finishes. This 
demonstrates to all the children that the entire assembly is valued 
by Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 

 T’shae   Nursery  

For retelling the 
story of the ‘Very 

Hungry Caterpillar’ 

 Simran  RW 

For retelling the 
story of ‘Jasper’s 

Beanstalk’ 

Chau  RB 

For making 
excellent progress 

in Maths, especially 
on estimating the 
weight of objects 

 Whole Class  1M 

For working really 
hard on their 

phonics 

Whole Class 1SW 

For working really 
hard on their 

phonics 

Hamnah 2F 

For working hard to 
improve her writing  

  Umarah  2N 

For putting 100% in 
everything she does 

Rhianna   3F 

For consistently 
giving 100% in 
everything she 

does 

 Jahnae  3J 

For working very 
hard using inverse 

to check her 
claculations 

  Zoya  4C 

For an excellent 
conflict resolution 

programme on 
‘Scratch’! 

Maisha  4S 

For excellent 
Maths work and 
constant 100% 

effort in all areas 

  Mahmood   5W 

For writing an 
excellent 

discussion text 
about home 
schooling 

    Whole Class  
5/6B 

For an excellent 
class assembly 

Machaela   6JB 

For working hard in 
English 

 

 

 

The rule of law, 

Individual Liberty 

One of our anti-bullying strategies 

The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ 
certificate and care of a cuddly teddy bear.  The award will be 
presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 19 June 2017. 
The lucky children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs 
Booker, in her office, and swing on her chair.  

Friendship 

This is my commandment, that you love one another 

as I have loved you 

John 15:12 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

These classes received their certificates in celebration 
assembly on Monday 12 June 2017. 

Spick and Span Nursery 

Lining Up 4S 

Movement Bird RW 

Gymnastic Monkey 2F 

Attendance 3J  100% 

Punctuality  3F  3 lates 

Dinner Supervisor Award RB 

Yummy Bear  3J 

Runner Up  3F  
Dinnertime  

Parking 

Once again we have been approached by residents 

who were very angry with regards to the parking 

outside of school. Trinity Way is a private road. Please 

do not park there. 

Don’t forget to  

follow us on  

 

twitter 

@stmarysb20 

End of 

Term dates 

Children break up on 

Monday 24 July 2017 

and return to school on 

Wednesday 6 September 2017 

Safety Online Reminder 

Could parents please, please supervise children when using the internet at home either on the computer, mobile 
phone or any other electronic device that can access the internet. We are doing everything that we can in school to 
ensure that our children are safe and constantly remind the children about e-safety.  Following the tips listed below 
will help your child stay safe online. 

 Have family rules about how the internet will be used at home and be clear about what information is safe to 
share online 

 Discuss rules about communicating online with friends 

 Make sure you know what your children are doing online, much like you would in ‘real’ life and use parental 
controls (on computers, mobile phones and game consoles) to help you. Remember that these cannot 
always be 100% effective 

 Make sure that your children are aware that people or websites can lie online 

 Make sure your child understands that online actions can have offline consequences 

     Mrs Jo Booker          &    Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer  CBE NLE 

         Acting Head Teacher                 Executive Head Teacher 

Contact us :-   

Tel: 0121 554 3751     Email: enquiry@stmryb20.bham.sch.uk  

Visit our website at:  www.stmryb20.bham.sch.uk 


